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SYEUS 23 FlAnguit 19,1994

Mr. Scott Seery

Alameda County Health Care Services
Department of Environmental Health
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway, 2nd Floor
Alameda, CA 94502

Subject: Ground Water Data for Site Closure Report for Stockel Property
3234 Castro Valley Blvd., Castro Valley, CA

Dear Scott:

In accordance with your request we have compiled the depth to ground water data
recorded during the ground water sampling events at the subject site. This datais in
support of the hydraulic gradient information presented in our February 24, 1994 Site
Closure Report and is hereby incorporated by reference.

DEPTH T WATER
(measured in feet from top of well casing)

Date .
Sampiled MW-1 MW-2 MW-3 MWw-4 MW-

~1

6-4-90 6.51 5.34 5.10 5.96 5.44
3-13-91 4.25 destroyed  3.82 4.78 425
4-30-91 5.38 destroyed  5.13 5.99 5.42
5-20-91 5.55 destroyed  5.33 6.16 5.60
6-18-91 5.87 destroyed  5.68 6.50 3.90
7-30-91 5.96 destroyed  5.86 6.65 6.04
8-29-91 6.10 destroyed  6.03 6.834 6.20
9-25-91 6.30 destroyed  6.21 6.99 6.38
6-10-92 5.61 destroyed = 542 6.26 5.68
10-29-92 6.09 destroyed  6.03 6.79 6.20
high: 4.25 5.34 382 478 425
low: 6.51 5.34 6.21 6.99 6.20

As previously discussed, we have reviewed our files regarding the investigation and
remedial activities and we have conferred with Mr. Tom Gregory with KTW & Associates
regarding their field activities. The results of this review indicated that the investigations
performed by David C. Glick Associates identified the non-detectable limits of the soil
contamination and that KTW & Associates excavated to the limits defined by the analytical
testing. As such, confirmation samples were reportedly not acquired at the time the
remedial excavation was performed.
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Mr. Gregory also indicated that the documentation regarding the remedial action was
probably a summary letter to Ms. Stockel indicating that the work was accomplished and a
remedial summary report was probably not prepared.

We trust that this additional information, although limited, will assist you in processing the
site for closure. Should you require additional information at this time, please contact us
or contact Tom Gregory at (510) 732-9877 (for tank removal and remedial work).

Respectfully submitted,

Director, Geological and
Environmental Services

cc: Mitzi Stockel

Geo Plexus, Incorporated
1000 Wyatt Drive, Suite 1, Sanwa Clara, California 95054 Phone 408/987-0210 Fax 408/988-0815



